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DEPARTMENT OF J U S T I C E OPENS R E V I E W O F PARAMOUNT CONSENT 
D E C R E E S 

WASHINGTON - As part of The Department of Justice's review of nearly 1,300 legacy  
antitrust judgments, the Antitrust Division today announced that it has opened a review of the 
Paramount consent decrees, which for over seventy years have regulated how certain movie 
studios distribute films to movie theatres. The purpose of the review is to determine whether or 
not the decrees should be terminated or modified. 

The Antitrust Division announced in April its initiative to terminate legacy antitrust 
judgments, stating that it would review all such judgments to identify those that no longer serve 
to protect competition. The initiative was undertaken because many of the final judgements that 
the Division entered into from the earliest days of the Sherman Act until the late 1970s do not 
include sunset provisions or express termination dates. Consequently, those judgements are 
perpetual, regardless of whether there have been subsequent industry or technological changes 
that might make those judgements either ineffective in protecting competition or even 
anticompetitive themselves, 

In particular, the Paramount decrees have regulated how certain movie studios distribute 
films to movie theatres since the Supreme Court's decision in United Slates v. Paramount, 334 
U.S. 131 (1948). Because these decrees do not have any sunset provisions or termination dates, 
the Division will thoroughly review them to determine whether they still serve the American 
public and are still effective in protecting competition in the motion picture industry, 

"The Paramount Decrees have been on the books with no sunset provisions since 1949. 
Much has changed in the motion picture industry since that time," said Makan Delrahim, 
Assistant Attorney General for the Justice Department's Antitrust Division. "It is high time that 
these and other legacy judgments are examined to determine whether they still serve to protect 
competition. Today, we take an important step forward in the process of reviewing the 
Paramount Decrees," 

The Antitrust Division has posted an invitation for public comment on its public website 
(https://www,iusticc.KOv/atr/paramount-dccree-rcview), inviting interested persons, including 
motion picture producers, distributors, and exhibitors, to provide the Division with information 
or comments relevant to whether the Paramount Consent Decrees still are necessary to protect 
competition in the motion picture industry. The period for public comment is 30 days, 
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